Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of the AC. 1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-10pm on Tuesday, 1st October, 1991.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Esther Carpenter Barbara Powell Sid Powell Colin Sinden Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

Apologies: Apologies for absence were received

from Denis Coleman.

The Minutes of the last Meeting were read and adopted.

Matters arising:- The Secretary's health had improved and she is still able to carry on with the job.

Dinner/Dance 1992: Pat Hill has been confirmed as being Guest Speaker. Esther Carpenter is to welcome our guests and Ernie Spray is to be Toastmaster.

Esther Carpenter had obtained menus from the Yelton Hotel and the following was agreed:-

Asparagus Soup, Roast Lamb with Mint Sauce, Roast and Mashed Potatoes, Carrots and Peas, Apple Pie and Cream followed by Coffee and Mints.

The price to the Fellowship has been increased to £9.74 per person.

After some discussion, and in view of the amount in our funds, it was agreed that the Fellowship should subsidise the tickets and the sum of £9.50 per person be charged in the hope that by keeping the price under £10.00 more people will be encouraged to attend.

Tickets will show the time as 6pm for 6-30pm.

Committee Members agreed to provide raffle prizes and Esther Carpenter will purchase others with money from the funds as she thinks fit.

Arthur Coleman is to speak to our main guests, Pat and Ted Hill, about their wine requirements and they are to have complimentary tickets.

Flowers are to be presented to our guest speaker, Pat Hill, and to Audrey Morris in appreciation of her work with the raffle over the years.

Esther Carpenter is to contact Jeanette Lee about the latter's suggestion that the music be more lively.

As in the past an announcement is to be made about the underground car park closing at 11pm and arrangements are to be made for the tables to be cleared before the speeches are made.

Colin Sinden confirmed that the gavels and blocks were in his safe keeping.

As the wine arrangements never seem to work successfully it was decided to let things take their own course this time.

Financial: Since the last Meeting donations of £5 have been received from Ron Taylor and £15 from Ron Longley. These amounts have both been banked and the bank balance has therefore increased by £20 to £531.41 It is estimated that approximately £20 interest will be added in November.

The Bank and Receipt Books were checked and approved.

Autumn Meet 1992: The Chairman suggested that after a lapse of two years this idea might be tried again. After some discussion about time and place it was decided that The Dolphin in the Fishmarket area might be a suitable venue and enquiries are to be made about October 1992.

Xmas Meet 1991: Arrangements for this were as previously minuted with the Chairman to confirm the date as 15th December, 1991, and Esther Carpenter to enquire about transport.

Any other business: Esther Carpenter has agreed to keep the Club shield in her custody until a new home is found for it.

A fine of £1 was received from one member for the non-wearing of badge.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 7th January, 1992, to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8pm.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chairman and Secretary.

The Meeting was closed at 9-20pm.

Signed:			•				•			•											•		
		C	h	a	i	r	m	a	n	0	f	t	h	е	M	е	е	t	i	n	g		